
 
Subject: Site Plan Approval Form 
 
Mimecast Attachment Protection has deemed this file to be safe, but always exercise caution when opening files. 

 
This is to echo the sentiment expressed by David Schultz, The Altman Companies in his email dated April 
7, 2023, and to follow up with conversations from the May 4th Workshop regarding forms, especially the 
Site Plan Approval form, for the Geo RFA’s for 2023.  In addition to Mr. Schultz’ reasons, I would like to 
add another reason why I would request that staff consider eliminating the site plan approval form.  It 
has been my experience that some communities require a great deal more information (more detailed 
engineering plans and expense) than others to sign the form.  Even though this is just for a preliminary 
or conceptual site plan approval, Lake County requires every item on the attached checklist.  Indian 
River County has a similar checklist, but many other communities do not have the same 
requirements.  This creates an uneven playing field where some proposals can get the form signed with 
far less effort and expense.   
 
Regarding SB 102, I believe that the intent of this bill is to make it easier and less costly to get more 
affordable housing.  One of the ways to accomplish that is to streamline the approval process.  Requiring 
site plan approval at application phase may defeat that objective. 
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